
December 9, 2013
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Monday, December 9, 2013.  

Board members present were Bryce Black, Denny Richardson, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Tina Bee were present.  
Also attending were Mathew Heath, Attorney Tanya Bruder and Donna Gates.  
Minutes

The minutes from November 12th meeting were read.  A correction was made under Road Reports, changing “Ganoe Road” to “Ganoe Lane”.  Donna Juleff made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  
The minutes from the November 15th meeting were read.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.

The approval of the closed session minutes from August 13, September 10, October 7 and November 20 was postponed until January.

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for November was read.  The ending balance was $75,647.88.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Tina Bee had received a call from Diane Stuart-Asper relating to blasting concerns.
Reports from Other Meetings Attended
None
Mining Agreement

At the November 12th meeting the Town Board had discussed fencing issues and asked the Town Clerk to draft a letter containing a deadline to the Bechel mining operation and to send the draft to the Town Attorney before mailing it out.  The Town Attorney responded by pointing out that the Town Board did not use proper procedure at the meeting, as they had not had a motion and second.  Therefore the letter was not sent.  The Town Attorney also pointed out that there is a process written into the Mining Agreement to handle disputes.

The Town Board had a meeting on November 20th to weigh the pros and cons of challenging the registration of all nonmetallic mineral deposits by the Richardsons.  It was decided not to challenge.  On December 2nd the Richardsons registered their nonmetallic mineral deposits with Pepin County.
Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar mailed out a reply to Attorney Brian Nodolf’s letter in which he claimed that the Town Board acted in bad faith concerning the Fine Materials Handling Plan on December 9th.
Zoning Administrator 

Bryce Black had received a “notice of interest” in supplying services as a zoning administrator from Dan Fedderly.  Maureen Manore had spoken to the Pepin County Zoning Administrator about administering the Town zoning and was told it would be a conflict of interest.  The Board discussed the various applicants.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept Dan Fedderly as the Zoning Administrator for a one year contract beginning on January 1, 2014.  Denny Richardson seconded and the motion carried
Road Reports

Bryce Black received a call from a citizen asking to have his driveway sanded.  Bryce suggested he contact a private service.  Bryce received a call from Jeannie Reinhardt on December 6th late in the day asking that more sand be put on Gates Hill.  Bryce contacted the Pepin County Highway Department on Saturday morning.

Denny Richardson examined Ganoe Lane.  It is currently frozen and any gravel applied would be removed by the snow plows.  He suggested waiting until Spring.

Denny Richardson drew up a two year plan for 2013-2014 for the TRIP grant application.  Bryce Black will find out the procedure for soliciting bids.
Appoint Election Workers

Maureen Manore presented a nomination list of election workers and asked that the Board appoint these people. The names submitted were: Donna Gates, Ruth Kralewski, Judy Lively, Shirley Porrazzo, Jeanie Reinhardt

Maxine Seyffer, Michael Albert and Rosemary Carlisle.  She also asked permission to employ an election worker not listed in the case of an unexpected shortfall.  The Board agreed to this.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the nomination list for election inspectors and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The motion carried.

Frankfort Board of Adjustment

Bryce Black appointed the following people to the Board of Adjustment:  Curt Stine, three years; Brad Anderson, two years; Glenn Peterson, one year.  Denny Richardson made a motion to confirm the appointments and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.   

Cemetery Update

Kay Hamilton spoke to an engineer concerning the fill material to use for setting the tilting headstones straight.  She was informed that gravel would be the best option.  This project is on hold until Spring.

Building Information Permit Ordinance Update
Kay Hamilton handed out the ordinance for review by the Board members.  No further action was taken at this time.
Resolution 2013-8R to State Capital

Kay Hamilton had contacted Senator Kathleen Vinehout to ask when she would be available to receive this resolution.  Kathleen said that after January 15th would be the best time to catch her in her office.  Kay will deliver the resolution then.

Set Caucus Date

The date for the caucus was set for January 14, 2014, at 6:30 p.m.
Building Inspector Contract

Denny Richardson made a motion to sign the one year Building Inspectors Contract for the Town with Weber Inspections.  Kay Hamilton seconded and the motion carried.

Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for January 14, following the caucus at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The Town Board meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Report on Other Meetings Attended, Mining Agreement Report, Road Reports, Ad Hoc Committee to Study Reclamation Permit Ordinance, Building Information Permit Ordinance and pay bills. 

Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Kay Hamilton seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

Time 8:15 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


